[image: image1.jpg]\
R

SR
_u.%mw;
TN



[image: image2.bmp]






























ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER


NOVEMBER 2003





November MEETING








Tuesday, November 11, 2003


Dinner Meeting at the Roanoke County Women’s Club








TOPIC:    Designing for Absolute 


              Moisture Control








Speaker: Mr. R. Mark Nunnelly,


Nunnelly & Associates





EVENING'S AGENDA:





5:30 – 6:30 PM – Social Hour


6:30 – 7:30 PM – Dinner


7:30 Program 








Please make reservations by 11:30 AM


Friday, November 7, 2003 


Suzanne Perry  (540) 563-2828


or


� HYPERLINK "mailto:mail to: sdperry@trane.com" ��mail to: sdperry@trane.com�





Cost of dinner will be $13.00











President's Corner








Like autumn leaves the month of October has flown by all to quickly.  For our October meeting we enjoyed a very informative presentation on Desiccant Dehumidification by Stan Slabinski of Bry-Air.  We appreciate Stan’s presentation and the insights into the operation of Stan’s home ASHRAE Chapter.





Although only a few members from the Roanoke Area were able to attend the Coors Tour set up by the Shenandoah Section, there was a very good turn out for the ASHRAE visit to the plant.  Thank you to the folks in the Shenandoah Section for including us and making the tour available.    





The November meeting will be a dinner meeting held at the Roanoke County Women’s Club.  We will be honored to have Mr. R. Mark Nunnelly an ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer here to speak on Designing for Absolute Moisture Control. 





Our theme for the November meeting is Membership Promotion.  This is a great time to invite someone in your office that may not have attended an ASHRAE meeting before and a great time to encourage someone that has been before but perhaps has not attended for a while to join us again.  Anyone who brings a prospective member to the November meeting will pay ½ price, or $6.50, and the prospective member’s dinner will be free!  Remember to sign up (both you and your guest) soon!  





See you at the next meeting.





Pat Cady  





	











Electronic Newsletter





Welcome to the Roanoke Chapter's electronic ASHRAE Newsletter.  If you know of anyone who may enjoy receiving the newsletter, please contact Chris Beverly at 540-563-2828 or cnbeverly@trane.com.








ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE


2003 – 2004 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


		Phone:	Email:


President	Pat Cady	540-857-3100	pcady@hsmm.com


Pres. Elect	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Vice Pres.	Jason Fulop	540-362-8934	  jason@breeden-collier.com


Secretary	James Sledd	540-344-5200	jamess@eeiroanoke.com


Treasurer	Andy Fuller	540-857-3100	afuller@hsmm.com


Governor	Gary Anderson	540-342-1816	ganderson@lpa-inc.com


Governor	Angela Jones	540-343-8054	angela.jones2@carrier.utc.com


Governor	Jason Price	540-342-5498	jason.price@ielectric.com





		


2003 – 2004 COMMITTEE CHAIRS


Shenandoah


    Section	Howard Arthur	540-464-7308	arthurjh@mail.vmi.edu


Membership	Chris Meacham	540-857-4090	cmeacham@hobbsassociates.com


Student


Activities	Glen Gabriel	540-344-6664	grg@sfcs.com


Programs	Jason Fulop	540-362-8934	jason@breeden-collier.com


Historian         David Cunningham 540-772-1017       dcunningham@sjincva.com


Scholarship	Lance Lewis	540-774-4079	freeair@infionline.net


Research	John Mann	540-344-5513	jmannassociates@aol.com 	


TEGA	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com


Newsletter	Chris Beverly	540-563-2828	cnbeverly@trane.com  


Homepage	James Sledd	540-344-5200	jamess@eeiroan.com     





						








Roanoke Chapter of ASHRAE





Web Page:





� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/" ��http://www.ashraeroanoke.org/�











BOARD OF GOVERNORS





Meeting





Tuesday, November 11





4:15 pm – 5:30 pm





Roanoke County Women’s Club





ASHRAE TECHNOLOGY AWARDS


PROGRAM





This year’s ASHRAE Technology Awards Program will again recognize those designs which incorporate energy efficiency, innovative design technology, and ASHRAE indoor air quality standards.  ASHRAE Technology Awards are given in each of seven categories:


Commercial Buildings (New & Existing)


Institutional Buildings (New & Existing)


Health Care Facilities (New & Existing)


Industrial Facilities or Processes (New & Existing)


Public Assembly Facilities (New & Existing)


Residential Buildings (New & Existing)


Alternative and/or Renewable Energy Use





There is a Short Form option that requires a schematic sketch and maximum two-page narrative.  For application forms and additional information, call Chris Beverly at (540) 563-2828.











In November we will welcome Mr. R. Mark Nunnelly,  ASHRAE Distinguished Lecturer, as our speaker.  He is a mechanical engineering graduate of Auburn University, is a registered professional engineer, and has been involved in the construction, engineering and HVAC industry for over 20 years.  


Over the last several years, his involvement with projects has primarily pertained to the humidity control, ventilation air treatment and energy savings aspects of his clients’ buildings.  Currently, Mr. Nunnelly is the president of Nunnelly & Associates, a firm in Birmingham, AL primarily engaged in humidity control consulting engineering and equipment sales.  


He has been a member of ASHRAE for over 18 years and currently serves as a Regional Vice Chairman for the Society.  He has co-authored and published a paper entitled “Designing for Absolute Moisture Control” which addresses ways in which HVAC systems should be designed in order to ensure proper humidity control within buildings.   











Bring the Family for a 





Tour and Hockey Game with ASHRAE!





Friday, November 7, 2003





Tour of Roanoke Civic Center


(Boilers, Chillers, Ice making Equipment, etc)





Roanoke Express vs. Augusta Lynx





Tour starts at 6:30 pm


Game time is 7:30 pm





Please make reservations by 11:30 AM


Wednesday, November 5, 2003 


Suzanne Perry  (540) 563-2828


or


� HYPERLINK "mailto:mail to: sdperry@trane.com" ��mail to: sdperry@trane.com�





Cost of tickets will be $10.00 adults/$6.00 children












